MANCHESTER METROPOLITAN UNIVERSITY

FACULTY OF EDUCATION

PARTNERSHIP STRATEGIC DEVELOPMENT GROUP
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19th NOVEMBER 2014
	Present:
	Karen Duffy
	Leader of Secondary ITT Partnership - MMU

	
	Victoria Bickerton
	St James Catholic High School

	
	Val Butcher
	Head of Partnership - MMU

	
	Dave Da Silva
	Sir William Stanier Community School

	
	Trish Duggan
	Cheadle Hulme High School

	
	Jane Filby
	Belle Vue Girls’ School

	
	Karen Fuller
	Holmes Chapel Comprehensive School

	
	Laura Hopkins
	Wilmslow High School

	
	Jane Howarth
	Abraham Moss High School

	
	Beverley Ingham
	Assistant Placements Officer – MMU

	
	Dawn Lowther
	Dixons City Academy

	
	Blaire Murray
	The Kingsway School

	
	Derek Peters
	Alder Community High School

	
	Catherine Roberts
	Chorlton High School

	
	Linda Smith
	Stretford High School

	
	Rowena Smith
	MMU

	
	
	

	In Attendance:
	Paula Evans
	Placements Officer


1. APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence received from Caroline Bradbury, Susannah Haygarth, Karen Meanwell, Paul Norris and Yvonne Sinclair.
2. WELCOME 
Karen Duffy welcomed members to the first meeting of this newly amalgamated group.  The group consisted of members from the Secondary Partnership Steering Group and the cluster reps.
Karen informed the group that Jane Howarth was the co-chair of this meeting that was representative of core PGCE and School Direct.  It was important to hear the voice of partnership and to gain views and opinions on current issues.

The group raised issues connected to parking at the new campus.

Action: PE to investigate the idea of an electronic permit.  PE contacted the Travel manager and unfortunately this is not something that is currently possible but they are looking into an easier system for the future.
3. PILOTING AND DEVELOPING NEW IDEAS
3.1 The new Review 2a/2b was tabled for discussion.  Feedback was requested as this would be taken forward to the next phase of the programme.  It was noted that a formula was needed to arrive at an overall grade.
3.2 Trish Duggan informed the group that there had been some confusion regarding this new form.  Beverley Ingham reported that any review that was completed wrong would be returned along with the exemplar.  It was decided that  different coloured shading should be used for tracking purposes.
Action: Karen D to upload a complete exemplar along with trainee comments to the partnership website

3.3 Karen Duffy asked the group if this new form had helped with the remediation process.  It was felt that it has helped to avoid remediation as subject mentors use the form to prove students are meeting the Standards. There had been a slightly heavier workload but this does give a better overview of the progress of students.
3.4 It was noted that there was no signature space on the form but Beverley Ingham reported that the form must always be sent from an official email address. 
3.5 Karen Duffy reported that tutors were looking at Review 2a ahead of their visits and have used this to place for Block B placements. Colleagues were also informed that the Block B school will receive the Review 2a/2b.

3.6 Discussion was held regarding grouping of the Standards to aid calculation of a final grade.  It was felt that instead of 8 Standards these should be grouped following Ofsted guidelines
3.7 The group discussed the Review 4 / 5a where both parts would be graded and not projected.  There was a need to think about the guidance and phrasing that was provided to schools.  All students need to be good / outstanding at the end of Block B and if any were classed as RI then the student should be placed on remediation. It was also felt that if the form could hold Review 4 / 5a and 5b then the progression would be trackable.
3.8 Dave Da Silva mentioned that other providers enable a joint observation between the Block A and Block B school.  Karen Duffy reported that the subject conference 3 was an opportunity for subject mentors to meet each other.  The group was informed that Karen Duffy and Karen Meanwell were currently looking at different ways of training such as podcasts, these could be used to demonstrate the grading issues. Jane Howarth reported that Abraham Moss currently use a mentoring video.  
3.9 Following a discussion it was agreed that the narrative on all review forms should be in bullet points and in chronological order.

Action: Karen D to produce the Review 4 / 5a and send to the group for feedback

4. NEW INITIATIVES
Val Butcher informed the group about the Tutor Trust. The Tutor Trust aims to transform the provision of top-up-tuition in the UK, and to play its part in reducing the attainment gap in education focussing on Pupil Premium intervention and pupil attainment.  The Trust is a not-for-profit broker linking undergraduates and other potential tutors with disadvantaged schools that wish to provide tuition for their pupils. It selects, trains, and insures tutors, and also handles the logistics of organising lessons.

Rowen Smith spoke to the group about CPD, opportunities for teacher led research e.g. The Kingsway School – critical reflection in your own practice.  Any queries for CPD should be emailed to r.m.smith@mmu.ac.uk
5. OBSERVATION AND FEEDBACK TRIAL
Karen Duffy explained to the group that there was a pilot of joint observations in school, whereby the tutor would observe the subject mentor giving feedback to the student as part of the quality assurance.  It was felt that this may be seen as “heavy handed” and there may be an issue if the feedback was not from MMU.  Jane Howarth commented that Abraham Moss use paired observation of the PM / SM as an internal measure of quality assurance.
It was also noted that Aileen Thom would be making some quality designate visits and maybe QA could be incorporated into the same visit sitting with the Subject Mentor prior to the feedback.  It was felt that this would be less “threatening”.  

It was felt that videos / podcasts of SM giving feedback to trainees would be helpful as part of this process.  Blaire Murray reported that The Kingsway School have some video clips and these form part of the training feedback.
Action: Blaire Murray and Jane Howarth to bring the video clips to the next meeting
6. PM EVALUATION
It was reported that all evaluation data would be sent to the PM from Beverley Ingham and Pauline Clint.  It was anticipated that the document would be formalised for a “right to reply”.  It was felt that the interpretation of the questions is sometimes difficult and they need to be linked to the NQT survey with feedback being constructive.

It was felt that maybe the evaluation should be part of the Review 6.  Karen Fuller explained that in Holmes Chapel Comprehensive School the evaluation questions are given to the students part way through the placement so that any issues can be addressed ahead of the final evaluation.

Karen Duffy explained that Emma Ford, Management Services Officer, looks at the grades in all the reviews and investigates if this correlates to the feedback received.

Action: Karen D to send the new NQT questions to the group
7. QUALITY DESIGNATION 3 YEAR CYCLE
7.1
The document “Partnership Tutor record of QD round 2 visit” was tabled.  It was noted that Round 2 would be easier as most of the documents were already available for the Partnership Tutors.  Karen Duffy informed the group that she was currently getting quotes for plaques but these would only be given to leading partnership schools.
Action: Beverley Ingham to send original QD doc if required.

7.2
Discussion was held regarding the need for more placements.  It was felt that there was currently too much overlap with School Direct.  Quite often the issue with placement is the lack of PMs, the group suggested using a “roving” MMU PM.


Action: Karen D was to investigate different models such as exclusivity, CPD / Masters credits, pay more for shortage subjects, similarity in paperwork with other HEIs

8. AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING
Agenda items for the next meeting were discussed:

Video clips for Subject Mentor Training

Ofsted Inspection and the NQT year

Review Documentation

Action: Gee Macrory to upload phonics onto the Partnership website.  Karen Duffy to upload the key priorities onto the Partnership website and send to the group.

The group also discussed the Primary BA year 2 KS3 placements.  Jane Howarth and Blaire Murray gave an overview of what was required – not all the group were aware of the placement.  It was felt that this placement needed more of a focus on the trawl and maybe it should be sent as a separate letter as in previous years.

R:\SAS\Faculty&CampusSAS\DAG\L&T Group\Placements and Employability Team\Education-Secondary\SECONDARY PARTNERSHIP\Partnership Strategic Development Group\14-15\notes 19 Nov.doc

